
Dear Rev. Norman Finke and partners in KIMA.

I had no time write before because I do not have internet access at home where I live 
here in Argentina. I learned that my colleagues Job, Neftali and Guillermo have had 
contact with you and it gives me great pleasure, because you had news of us.

As for my family; I also want you to know that we arrived very well on the same date as 
the boys on March 5 traveled with them here to Argentina. We were very well received, 
we had a good meal and seminarians shared dinner that night with us and gave us the 
welcome. The seminarians have been very kind to us since we arrived and we have been 
taught many places to shop. That first Saturday here were taken to the capital in Buenos 
Aires.

My family and I attend the seminary chapel, because as Job told you, the economy is 
rather difficult here to Buenos Aires and then paying a group or transporting to another 
place is very expensive. The chapel is called La Concordia served by Pastor Damian 
Fisher. This weekend he asked me to lead the liturgy and preach because they have their 
National Assembly.

Regarding my situation here with my family I talk to them it has been very complicated 
the culture as it is very expensive and we have to go to something far away and 
dangerous places some time. Here is somewhat dangerous neighborhood with crime, 
assaults etc. And I have come to seminary at Internet grab some time, but we must hurry
back before it gets dark day. As for our stability in the home has been somewhat 
complicated because so many basic things missing, the economy is rather difficult not 
only for us but also for many seminarians, especially local. Sometimes we have to share 
food with them. Those who have scholarships and help from family and National Church 
are foreigners. The people here have to work and this makes it difficult to study, it is very
difficult. Like us.  But God sent us here with something very good for us and for them, as 
we said when we were at Mexico DF everything is in the bread of God and we should not 
doubt his love. He was foreigner here and in his human nature too and said to the Father 
facing the cup of Wrath, which could reject but it was better through it his will and are 
now forgiven and have eternal life and this we can enjoy through the means of grace 
especially in the Sacrament of the Altar and there share the feast with all the saints, it is 
in the same God and Redeemer we trust that the banquet for us as His servants and our 
brothers here is great.

We ask you to pray much for us; perhaps the ministry of KIMA can embrace here to 
Argentina and not just think of me and my colleagues in Mexico, but also to our 
colleagues who are with many economic limitations.

Greetings and a hug in Christ Our Redeemer

Happy Lent 2015

Rev. Samuel Perez Herrera


